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July 27, 2023
MEMORANDUM

FOR - FELIX S. MIRASOL, JR., CESO IV
OIC Regional Executive Director
DENR MIMAROPA Region
1515 DENR By the Bay Bldg.
Roxas Blvd., Barangay 668
Ermita, Manila

THRU - MAXIMO C. LANDRITO
OIC Assistant Regional Director
for Technical Services

FROM : The OIC, PENR Officer
Odiongan, Romblon

SUBJECT : UPDATES ON THE IMPACT OF TYPHOON EGAY
(DOKSURI) IN THE PROVINCE OF ROMBLON AS OF JULY
27,2023

The eastern and central portion of Romblon (Banton, Corcuera, Romblon,
Magdiwang, Cajidiocan and San Fernando) placed under Signal #1 as Typhoon Egay turned
northwestward and headed closer to the landmass of Northern Luzon on 24 July 2023
(Monday) as per 11:00 A.M. forecast of DOST PAGASA. The weather bureau issued another
gale warning for Egay covering the seaboard of Romblon to have rough to very rough seas
(waves 2.8 to 4.5 meters high). This resulted to cancellation of boat trips in the entire
province. Aside from this, “Habagat” or southwest monsoon brought intermittent rains and
gusty winds.

On 25 July 2023, this province experienced inclement weather brought about by
intensified super typhoon “Egay” and the enhanced southwest monsoon that resulted to
cancellation of work and classes in various LGUs. The highly susceptible areas experienced
minimal floods and rain-induced landslides/rockslides especially along the main roads. On 26
July 2023, the enhanced southwest monsoon still felt in the entire province.

As the typhoon moved west northwestward away from the Philippine Area of
Responsibility on 27 July 2023, the enhanced Southwest Monsoon brought gusty conditions
within the province. Currently, this Office closely coordinated with the LGUs whether there
are reports of damage or any untoward incident pertaining to this weather disturbance. At
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present, all main roads are passable to all vehicles. Electrical power distribution and
communication services remain unaffected.

In terms of agriculture and forestry, there were no reports of damage on crops, forest
trees and fishing boats. The concerned govt. offices like LDRRMO are still in the process of
monitoring, validating and assessing the situation. In the afternoon of 27 July 2023, all
seaports are operational. Lastly, the personnel as well as the facilities and equipment owned

by DENR PENRO Romblon both situated in Sibuyan and Tablas Islands have no extent of
damage.

Additional update or any relevant information relative to this report follows.

For information and further instruction, please.
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